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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Wed.1st         9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday)  Wed. 1st   Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed.1st  Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday) 

 Thur. 2nd       Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Fri. 3rd   Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday)  Sat. 4th  Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Mon.6th   Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 6th   Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon.6th  Book Reading Group, tel. 371656    Wed. 8th    Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7 p.m.  Thur. 9th  W.I. outing to Bletchley Park  Sat. 11th  Gardening Club afternoon visit to Woolstone Mill House gardens  Sat. 11th   Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Thur. 16th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Tue. 21st    Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society, Begbroke Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 23rd  Senior Club outing to Portsmouth/Southsea, 9 a.m.  Sat. 25th   Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8.15 p.m. – 11.30 p.m.  Thur. 30th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.  Fri. 31st  Police ‘Have your say’ meeting, Paternoster Farm Shop, 12.45 p.m. to 1.30 p.m.         
Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 

 
Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton  Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk 



 
 

 

Copy Deadline for September Issue Material for inclusion in the September Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 10th August. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the October issue is Friday 7th September. 
 
 
 
 
Yarnton Amateur Players  
‘Allo ‘Allo On 15th and 16th  June,  Café René opened its doors for 2 nights only.  Despite the presence of Gestapo, members of the Resistance, and an assortment of German Officers, over 150 members of the public were safely entertained, wined and dined and evacuated without injury.  René has never seen his cafe so full, or Edith’s singing so rapturously received.   René would like to thank everyone who assisted on the night, and regrets that no financial reward can be given..... but it is the war.  C’est la vie. We hope that everyone who enjoyed the show will be back in December for the family pantomime.  In the meantime, if anyone would like to join us (on or off the stage) please get in contact.   
Belinda Davies, tel. 372917 
 
Bridewell Organic Gardens  The Walled Garden and Vineyard at Wilcote (OX7 3EB) will be open on Sunday 19th August from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. Refreshments, plants, cards and our own organic wine will be for sale. For further information please call 01993 864530 or email info@bridewellorganicgardens.co.uk  

 
 



 
 

HOLIDAY ARK LTD 
INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 

AND PET CARE SERVICES 
 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 
home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 
be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 

pet lovers and owners. 

 
Yarnton Bandits Golf Society – update 

 Great day for all at Southfield in May; the course was in superb condition. Mike Walton took the honours, with Ryan Allen second and Lee Parsons third.  Sue White was NTP and Ricky Smith NTP in two strokes. In June, ‘Capitans’ day was held at the Springs, another great day organised by ‘Capitan’ Richard Byrne and another success for the in-form Mike Walton - who can halt the steamroller?  Dave (Dickie) Davies was second on count back, Steve Enoch came third, Mike Walton NTP in 2 strokes and a rollover for NTP.  Nice to see vice captain Pete Wakefield playing again, a thought echoed by all members. There will be a BBQ at the Red Lion on Saturday 4th  August; please try to attend and bring guests. Please inform landlord and bandit Mark Haslet of numbers.  Anyone wishing to attend any of our meetings as a guest please contact Steve Lenhardt, email stephenlenhardt@msn.com. Sam Radley 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
CHURCH DIARY 
(see also regular service times below)  
August Sun 26th  All Age Communion for Saint    Bartholomew   St. Bartholomew’s Church, 11 a.m.  
REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise 
stated) 
 
St. Bartholomew’s Church, 
Church Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day 
from 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.   Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  

(this month on the 3rd Sunday we have  
a special Family Service) 

Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 
 
WEDDINGS If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d Sister Anne CSJB as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d Sister Anne CSJB.  
 
Churchwardens: Dougie Fairhurst, 98 Great Close Road, Yarnton, tel. 01865 371096 
Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534 
Team Rector: The Reverend Canon Adrian Daffern, tel. 01993 811415, email: 
 rectorblenheim@btinternet.com 
Associate Priest: The Reverend Sister Anne CSJB, tel. 
01865 855 331, email:  annecsjb@csjb.org.uk



 



 
 

GM 
GARAGE DOORS 

 Repairs – Installation – Automation 
All types of garage doors fitted 

Free, no obligation quotes 
10 Year guarantee on all doors 

 
Contact : Matt Brogden 

T: 01865 373973  M: 07867 628291  
 www.gm-garagedoors.com 

 gmgaragedoors@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
Does this belong to you? 
 I am in possession of an oven tray that does not belong to me!  It was left behind after the Jubilee street party on 5th June.  If it belongs to you, do please come and pick it up from 21 The Garth. Thanks! 
Kim Osmond 
 
Ley Community – Yarnton Park 

 On Tuesday 12th June  six residents of the Ley Community joined playing field committee members in refilling the bark pits in the children’s play area. Their considerable contribution enabled the work to be carried out without closure of the facilities. The Playing Field Management Committee would like to register their sincere thanks to the volunteers from The Ley for their valuable contribution for the benefit of our community. Many Thanks. 
 

 
 

 
Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society  On Tuesday 21st August Alastair Lack, who was Head of English Programmes for the BBC World Service for many years, before becoming Secretary of the Oxford University Society, is coming to talk about ‘Oxon Country Houses’.  Alastair Lack is a member of the Oxford Guild of Guides and is particularly interested in the history and architecture of Oxford, including the pre-Raphaelites. We meet at Begbroke Village Hall at 7.45 p.m. Visitors most welcome (£2 including refreshments). 
Helen Anderson 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
  No More Creases 
  Contact Sarah on 07824 885802 
  Ironing service 

 
If you hate ironing or you’re just too busy, 

then give me a call 
 

Ironing carried out in clean, 
smoke-free environment 

Returned wrapped on hangers or folded 
whatever your preference 

Simply drop off or ask about 
collect and return service 

 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club 
 Winners of the draw on 14th June were:  £50 Bonus: 150 Mr. B. Haddlesey    17 Mrs. L. Parsons        72 Mr. S. Bottoms 195 Mr. D. Bookham     11 Mr. P. Mumford 



    
WITNEY SHUTTLE 

 
 

Did you know that you can travel fast and 
direct from Yarnton to Heathrow and Gatwick 

airports? Well you can! The Witney Shuttle 
stops at the Turnpike Pub car park. 

 

Heathrow just £42 pp return. Gatwick just 
£55pp return. Children under 14 - half price. 
We also offer a home collection service for a 

small extra fee, please call us for details. 
 

Our minibuses offer a shared, timetabled, daily 
service, direct to all terminals. 

 

Call us on free phone 0800 043 4633 or 
visit our website for further details 

 

 
 

WWW.WITNEYSHUTTLE.COM

 
 
Yarnton Scout Group  Some time ago in May, all the sections took part in a joint camp at Horley near Banbury.  Across the weekend the Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and Explorers worked towards their Environmental Partnership badge and worked with the camp site to help tidy woodland spaces, create woodpiles, recycle and paint fences around the site.  For all the sections this also helped towards their Community Challenge badge. During weekly meetings the Beavers visited the Castle site where they learned about health and safety.  The Cubs have worked on their Home Safety badge, and several of them have completed their Global Challenge badge after an evening of setting off water rockets.  The Scouts have also had a busy term including the Woodstock trail, whilst the explorers are planning expeditions to help with their Duke of Edinburgh awards and have been out and about participating in pedal car races. The Group attended the St. George’s Parade in Oxford, parading from Broad Street to the Castle area, to then renew promises, and attended the Service of Celebration to mark the Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty the Queen in Woodstock’s Saint Mary Magdalene Church. The Cub section went on a further camp in July, this time with Oxford Spires District, which was Olympic based.  All the Cubs were split into 16 country groups and went around different Olympic ‘sports’ gaining bronze, silver and gold medals for completing the activity.  The activities included gymnastics, human football table, sumo suit wrestling, cycling and blindfold trails through the woods (canoe slalom). On the 20th July term finished with a surprise celebration for Kevin Heydon’s 50 years with the Group including a BBQ and badge presentations.  All the sections were awarded the badges earned across the term and several new members were invested into the Group by making their promise in front of their families. Over the summer the Scouts will heading off on a week’s survival camp, and of course all the sections will be planning the activities for next term.  So if you would like to come and join in the fun contact us. Beavers 6-8 years – Wednesdays 4.30 p.m. – 5.45 p.m. - please contact Rose on rosemary@ralphs-family.com Cubs 8-10 years –Mondays 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. - please contact Wendy on wendyltatham@gmail.com Scouts 10-14 years - Fridays 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. - please contact Naomi on nay@nkheydon.freeserve.co.uk Explorers 14-18 years - Mondays 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. - please contact Naomi (as above)  
 



   
 
 
 
 
William Fletcher School Fete  The fete at the end of June was a huge success. Fraser’s Budgens were pleased to be part of it and raised £100 from the sale of the strawberry and marshmallow skewers and raffle.  
Local Supplier Tasting Day  We were proud to hold our quarterly local supplier tasting day. The sun even shone and many people were able to try some of our fantastic local products. These tasting days have become such a success that we will be holding our own monthly tastings in store, so that you can try before you buy! 
 
2012 London Olympics – BP Medallions 
 The Olympics is finally here! This is a once in a lifetime opportunity to watch our stars compete on home soil. If you are planning on watching the events at home, don’t forget you can stock up at Fraser’s Budgens.   As a key sponsor of the Olympics we are please to continue offering the limited edition medallions. Have you got all 12 yet? If not you can pick them up in store.  
Fraser’s Budgens Suggestion Box  At Fraser’s Budgens we are always looking at ways we can improve our services. Therefore we will be introducing a suggestions box which will give you your chance to give us your feedback.  
Sobell House Charity and William Fletcher School          Remember that we have collecting tins for both, William Fletcher School and Sobell House Hospice. We are pleased to be associated with both of these causes. Please continue to donate to these important causes; your change really does make a difference!  
Car Wash  Make the most of the special offers throughout the week with Pensioners’ Day on a Monday and Ladies’ Day on a Thursday and get a HALF PRICE PLATINUM car wash at £3.99!  But don’t worry, if you’re not a lady or pensioner you can still get money off with the voucher at the base of the page.   ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
GET A HALF PRICE PLATINUM CARWASH WITH THIS VOUCHER                        
 On presentation of this voucher you will receive a PLATINUM car wash for only £3.99 (instead of the usual rate of £7.99). This voucher is only valid at Frasers Budgens of Yarnton and cannot be used in conjunction with any other carwash promotion.  
 
 



 
 

OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 
 
 

The John Kirby Museum for Scouting & Guiding  The John Kirby museum, formally the Len Launchbury museum, is a collection of most things Scouting. Nestled amongst the trees of Youlbury Scout Activity Centre in Boars Hill, Oxford, the museum guides you through the history of the Scout Movement, from the birth of Scouting’s Founder, Baden-Powell to modern Scouting. With a chance to look at more than 3000 badges, old and new, plus try on old uniforms, blow a kudu horn, and even try your hand at Semaphore. The Museum is open every Saturday from 9 a.m. onwards all through the year, and a dedicated team is on hand to show people round. The Museum also includes a dedicated Oxford Gang Show Room featuring all the Oxford shows and scripts from as many shows as is possible to obtain. At some time or another many people were in the Scouts or Guides and also the Gang Show and all would be most welcome, particularly with their sons and  daughters or grandchildren. The Museum Curator is Peter Slatter, and he can be contacted on 01865 769003 for private appointment times to visit the Museum. 
 

 
 
 
 

ALAN WHITLEY  
 PAINTER AND DECORATOR City and Guilds Qualified Over 35 years experience 

 
Interior and Exterior  

Wallpapering 
 No job too small  For Free Estimates contact: Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 5 Merton Way, Yarnton 

 



Yarnton Parish Council 
 

Clerk: Peter Luke 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Tuesdays and Thursdays  9.30 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. 
Parish Office:  The Parish Office in the village hall has now been relocated into the new extension at the end of the left hand corridor after entering the main entrance, with the post box to the left of the main entrance by the new fire exit door. 
Future Meeting dates: 8th August and 12th September in the Village Hall at 7 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman    Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 
 
 
 

Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 Ewan Siret.  Tel:  460412 Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Peter Luke. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings: Tel. 07948 722633 
Planning Applications: 12/00881/TPO.  9 Poppy Close, to fell and replace 1 No. Ash tree  TPO/7/2001 
Planning Decisions: 12/00563/F.  209 Woodstock Road, rear dormer and balcony. Granted 22.06.12. 
Annual Parish Meeting:  At the Annual Parish Meeting of Yarnton Parish Council on 9th May 2012, Brian Newell was elected Chairman and Michael Gibbard was elected Vice Chairman for the current financial year.     



Ensuring Tree Safety: Mature trees in the landscape are objects of beauty and great assets to our natural environment.  Our roadsides, recreation grounds, play areas and public open spaces are greatly enhanced and improved by trees, which blossom in spring, give leaf colour in autumn and architectural drama in winter, not to mention the wildlife they attract.  However, if a tree should fail, the results can be catastrophic to life and property.  Tree owners such as parish and town councils, have a legal duty of care to take all reasonable measures to ensure that trees are maintained in as safe a condition as possible.  In practice, this is generally achieved by regular inspections.  Professional visual tree inspections focus on trees in locations where they might pose a hazard to people or property. The arboriculturalist looks for symptoms of stress or sources of failure, such as dead wood, decay fungi, structural faults and changes in crown vigour, and then makes recommendations regarding the future maintenance of the tree. 
Metal Theft Costs Soar: (Extract from Clerks and Councillors Issue 82). The problem of metal thefts is costing local authorities millions of pounds each year, according to new research by the Local Government Association (LGA).  The LGA conducted a survey of 157 councils across England and Wales and found that the cost of metal theft had risen by an estimated 26 per cent in a single year, soaring to £4.6 million in 2011.  This amount could keep 20 libraries open or employ 260 care workers for the elderly, said the association.  It warned that the financial burden was likely to get worse unless the government introduced new legislation to regulate the scrap metal industry.  Cllr. Mehboob Khan, chair of the LGA’s Safer and Stronger Communities Board, said: ‘Government missed an opportunity by not including a change in legislation in the recent Queen’s Speech.  It is vital that local authorities get stronger powers to make it more difficult for thieves to dispose of stolen metal. Councils want to see an annually renewable licence for scrap metal dealers, which could be reviewed at the instigation of the police or licensing authority and, if necessary, revoked.  The LGA has called for an overhaul of the Scrap Metal Dealers Act 1964, which requires councils to register dealers, without the ability to refuse the application.  Along with a tougher licensing regime, it believes that this will make it more difficult for scrap dealers to handle stolen metal. 
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed and downloaded on the website www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the parish office at opening times, and also from the post office at Budgens shop. 
Compostable Caddy Bin Liners Reminder:  The caddy bin liners are still selling well and stocks at the Parish office in the Village Hall will be maintained for collection on Tuesdays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone  378476. The sale of liners has received an encouraging response and stocks will be maintained for your convenience. 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village web site once they are approved, www.yarnton-village.org.uk 
 

 
 



Opening Times of Kidlington Police Station 
 Times of opening for Kidlington Police Station, as recently published by Thames Valley Police, are as follows:  Monday to Friday 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Saturday and Sunday Closed  Kidlington is identified as a Tier 2 Neighbourhood Station, and the front counter is managed by a Station Duty Officer. Front Counter services available are: Road traffic collision reporting Crime recording (either in person or via telephone 101 to the Police Enquiry Centre) Processing of documents after a vehicle seizure Change of details for immigration and nationality purposes Receipt of property connected with a crime Bail signing Stranded people Complaints Guidance on subject access request procedures Document productions Lost and found property Reports of suspicious activity Reports of bad driving  via telephone 101 to Police Enquiry Centre) Applications for firearms and shotgun licences  

Advice can be received on the following: Whether or not a traffic collision is reportable Crime Prevention and reduction Neighbourhood Policing  The Police Non-Emergency Number 101 is manned 24 hours a day. 
Thames Valley Police 
 

 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall 

 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall and a Back Room. 
The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, 
kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The 
hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, 
shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Regular bookings,village residents (minimum of 8 
bookings): £9 
Non Village Residents: £11 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 
 

 

Yarnton Garage Ltd 
 Bosch Car Service Centre 

Unit 27 Chancerygate Business Centre 
Langford Lane, Kidlington OX5 1FQ 

Tel:   01865-374487      
Web:  www.yarntongarage.boschauto.co.uk 

       

 
At Yarnton Garage we offer you a friendly, 

fast and reliable service. 
 

All makes of Cars Serviced, Repaired 
and MOT’d on site. 

 
We also offer Engine Diagnostics 

while you wait 
 

Free Local Collection & Delivery 
 and  Free Wi-Fi, Tea & Coffee 

 while you wait 
 

All at competitive prices, 10% OAP discount 
The Yarnton Garage Team 

look forward to welcoming you 
 

 



 
 

Yarnton Pre-School  Many thanks to all the parents, staff, and committee members who showed their support at the Pre-School Funday.  A fun time was had by all who attended! Thank you to Mark at The Red Lion, Yarnton, for letting us hold the Funday there. We would also like to thank those who so generously donated prizes for the raffle, these included: Tiffany Nails; Paul Kay Hair; Oxford Greyhound Stadium; Bibury Trout Farm; Didcot Wave; Roald Dahl Museum; Blenheim Tea Rooms; Planet Ice; Zoomania; The Turnpike; Ivory Hair Design; Central Hair Salon; Holiday Inn. We said Goodbye to the children who are moving on to school in September, and we wish them many happy school years! We look forward to welcoming the children back who are staying with us, and to meeting the new starters and their families. All of this will take place after a well deserved Summer break. 
Management Committee 

 

 
 
Senior Club 
 We wished three ladies a Happy Birthday in June – Jean, Heidi and Pat.  We also had our trip to Swanage. We were lucky to pick one of our few days of summer, with sunshine all day.  We stopped as usual for our raffle on the way home. Our trip in August is to Portsmouth/Southsea on 23rd.  We leave Yarnton at 9 a.m. – please note first pick-up is at  8.45 a.m.  We are sorry to hear that Beryl (Thomas) had an accident on a coach while holidaying in Cornwall. We hope by now she is on the mend.  Also Bill (Jones) was in hospital back in June, and Brian (Talboys) whose recovery has been very slow.  Best wishes to you all. We are still waiting to welcome new members aged fifty-plus. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I M H Gas Services 
Ltd   
Over 25 years Experience  
British Gas Approved 
 

 
 

yCentral Heating Maintenance  
 
yFull Heating Installations 
 
ySystemUpdates/Servicing/Landlord 
  Safety Checks 
 
yLPG Heating/Underfloor Heating 
 

 
 Call Ian on 07765251175/01865 842245 
 www.imhgasservices.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 185910 



St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock Parish Priest: Fr. Christopher Greaney, B.A., S.T.B. 
 
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Tuesday   9.30 a.m.  Wednesday   9.30 a.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon Saturday   10 a.m. 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays 10.30 a.m. - 11 a.m., 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Chris on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 
 

 

PELLMANS  
Solicitors  

1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Oxon, OX29 4TB 
 

YOUR LOCAL SOLICITORS! 
 

• Divorce and Family Law – Finances, Children 
and Cohabitation Disputes 

• Residential Property including Home 
Information Packs at cost 

• Wills, Probate, Trusts and Inheritance Tax 
Planning 

• Elderly Client Advice 
• Business and Employment Law 
• Commercial Property and Agriculture 
 

Home Visits and Evening Appointments 
Available 

 
Tel: 01865 884400 
Fax: 01865 884411 

 
e-mail: mail@pellmans.co.uk 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Registered Charity No. 1049116 

 
 

If your child is between two and five years ol 
 they can join us for fun and games. 

Children in Begbroke Playgroup learn through play. 
We are a small and very friendly playgroup set in a beautiful rural 

setting. We welcome all children. 
We provide a vast range of activities throughout the sessions, 

with fully qualified staff to encourage your child. 
Ofsted registered. 

For more information please call us on 07594652291, 
email us on karensmale431@btinternet.com, 

or pop in and see us - we would love to see you. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Residents of Pixey Close, Hayday Close and 
Cresswell Close 

 Now the majority of homes are occupied, the time is right to establish, if possible, Neighbourhood Watch Groups within the new development. I would like to hear from residents who would be willing to act as Street Coordinators. The purpose of the coordinator is to receive information from the Banbury Watch Office and, where relevant, pass on that information to residents within their group. It is not a time consuming role, but vital to the wellbeing of the community. Within Yarnton we have 25 such groups managed by street coordinators, and it is wholly appropriate that new residents should have the opportunity to become involved. If you would like more information regarding Yarnton Neighbourhood Watch, please contact me on 373871 or email: evenfredj@yahoo.co.uk. 
Fred Jones, Village Coordinator  



 
 
 
 

 
Aquarius Plumbing 

Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 
Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd 

Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Yarnton Gardening Club    There is no meeting in August.  However there is a visit to Woolstone Mill House garden on 11th August in the afternoon.  It is not too late to join us if you have not already put your name down on the list.  Woolstone village lies just below White Horse Hill so the more energetic of us can visit that as well!   

Helen Anderson 

 
Yarnton Care Committee 2012    Peter Luke, Chairman, 121 Rutten Lane, tel. 372932      clerk@phonecoop.coop   John Appleton, Treasurer, 117 Rutten Lane, tel. 460496       john-appleton@ntlworld.co    Fred Jones, 23 Dashwood Avenue, tel. 373871     evenfredj@hotmail.com   Judy Mitchell ,  Jacksons Farmhouse, tel. 374104      billmitchell13@btinternet.com   Jackie Carpenter, tel. 378163     p.carpenter269@btinternet.com   Bernie Connors, Secretary, 157 Rutten Lane, tel. 372944     bernieofya@talktalk.net   Brenda Louch, 31 Dashwood Avenue, tel. 374126 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Colourful Gardens  I don't know about you, but I love and get great pleasure from looking at other people's gardens.   It cheers me up to see what other folks have done and the show they have made. I love doing our garden - this year time has been a bit limited, but I have managed to dash into a few garden centres (as my husband would say ‘not another garden centre’!).  This time, rather than have a planned colour scheme, I have picked up anything that is bright and colourful or even a bit different and put it in the garden. It is coming on well with all the rain we've had and I haven't had to do much watering. I love spending the odd 5 minutes in the garden dead-heading the flowers or watching the bees and insects that also appreciate the flowers. So if you are passing, I hope you enjoy our colourful garden as I like looking at many of yours. Update on 'Hoppy' the Rook - sadly hasn't been seen for a few weeks, so maybe nature has taken its course. On a final happy note - our tadpoles have now grown legs, much to the amusement of our grandchildren. 
Ellen Cocking 



 
YARNTON & DISTRICT DECORATORS 

Professional service, City & Guilds Qualified 
Over 34 Years Experience 

               

                            
Many References available 
Many satisfied Customers 

Family Run Business - Trustworthy - Reliable 
Specialising in paper-hanging 

Exteriors and interiors undertaken 
No job too big or small 

 
FREE QUOTES - NO HIDDEN EXTRAS 
10% DISCOUNT TO SENIOR CITIZENS 

As always, the customer comes first 
 

Contact: 01865 373533 
yarnton.decorator@btinternet.com 

The Gables Yarnton 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 
and thank all our previous customers, and 

look forward to welcoming new 
  
 

 
 

 
 

Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 
Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

 
Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk  There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 

 

Services in August 
Woodstock 5th        10.30 a.m. Rev. Philip Beuzeval 12th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Holy Communion) 19th  10.30 a.m. David Harper 26th   10.30 a.m. Jan Grimwood     We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents!   
  
    

Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 5th  10 a.m. Malcolm Bromhall 12th  10 a.m. David Matthews 19th  10 a.m. Simon Pillinger 26th   10 a.m. Rev. Bob Whorton     (Holy Communion) The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings. 
 
  



 
Neighbourhood Watch 
 
Reporting of crime.  In order to keep the police aware of what is going on in Yarnton, it is most important that ALL incidents be reported, regardless of severity. What the police don’t know about they cannot respond to. Whilst the police will not attend all reported crimes with lights and sirens, all reported crimes are logged and retained, providing information and painting a picture. 999 and the more recently introduced 101 non-emergency number do provide an efficient service regardless of the crime severity.  Next ‘Have Your Say Meeting’ will be held at Paternoster Farm Shop on Friday 31st August from 12.45 p.m. – 1.30 p.m. Come along and meet your local police.  

Police Non-Emergency number is 101 
Fred Jones, NHW Coordinator, tel.  373871 
 
 
Village Day 2012  On Sunday 24th June the third Yarnton Village Day was held at Yarnton Park, this year incorporated with a sponsored walk in aid of Bliss. Unfortunately the weather and the fact the day clashed with other events resulted in a drop in both organisations involved and residents attending – hopefully those that did found the day worthwhile. YPF would like to thank all the organisations that were present, the residents that visited, the Village Club for making their facilities available and the Village Hall for the use of tables. I understand that Jo raised over £200 for the Bliss charity. Thank you. 
Yarnton Playing Fields Management Committee 

 

 
 
 
 
Cherwell District Council 
 
Electing the Police and Crime Commissioner.  Thames Valley Police protects Oxfordshire, Buckinghamshire and Berkshire. Currently the Thames Valley Police Authority works with the Chief Constable to set the budget, draw up policing plans and hold the Chief Constable to account. This is about to change as existing police authorities are abolished and replaced by elected officials – the Police and Crime Commissioners, who will: Appoint Chief Constables and hold them to account for the running of their force; Set out a five-year police and crime plan based on local priorities; Set the annual local precept and annual force budget; Make grants to organisations aside from the police. The Thames Valley Police and Crime Commissioner elections are provisionally scheduled for 15th November 2012.  To vote you need to be registered by completing and returning the annual registration form, which each household will soon receive.  To find out more about registering, visit the election page at www.cherwell.gov.uk, email elections@cherwell-dc.gov.uk or phone 01295 227005. 
 
  



Can Man and Wildlife live side by side? – our 
findings  Can man and wildlife live side by side? That’s what I said in my last article that I would be exploring in June. My company was Sponsoring the Sunningwell Festival, which had its main stage constructed within the village pond. We recorded some material for our wildlife radio programme ‘Going Wild with Wildlife’ on Radio Cherwell, which explored whether man and wildlife could actually live side by side if they wanted to. As I said in my last article, I feel that although gardens and streets are manmade, so is the countryside. What we see as countryside is a product of thousands of years of farming and management. Having said that, if we manage it wisely, wildlife will still come. Our findings were that the festival didn’t have too much of a detrimental effect on the wildlife, perhaps in some areas it had a positive effect. Mallards happily raised two young, and festival goers could almost see the juveniles grow day by day. The moorhens also continued to raise their young, often spending much of their time under the stage. Bats too had a feeding frenzy during the performances. Lights attracted moths which the bats happily hoovered up. At times, it was raining moth wings as the bats discarded what they didn’t eat. Lots of erosion occurred on the grass areas around the pond. The bare earth is now great for basking dragonflies, ground nesting bees and house martins, who need wet mud to build and repair their nests. Plus the cutting back of some of the undergrowth so the stage could be constructed, in a roundabout way may help provide growth of different ages, which in turn may attract more wildlife than you might do if you had growth of all the same age and stage. For example, grass of differing lengths is great for hedgehogs, as they have a wider range of food available to them. It was interesting to hear what people assume wildlife gardening means during our involvement. Some feel it’s doing nothing and letting the wildlife fend for itself, others think it’s just about wildflowers and never weeding. Our job was to educate people into realising it’s more about growing lots of different things and just not letting anything dominate. The choice of plants is up to you, it’s the variety of types that matters. Happy Gardening. 
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, tel.01865 747243 
 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 

 
 
 
Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in August is ‘The Private Patient’ by P.D. James.  September’s book is ‘The Earth hums in B Flat’ by Mari Strachan.  Contact number 371656. 
 
 

 
  



 
YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 

163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
OX5 1LT 

Telephone 379345 
www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  

 
Opening Hours 

Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 12.30 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 

 
 
 

 

THE PLOUGH 
THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 

 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED 13 YEARS 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 

 
 
 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 

William Fletcher Primary School 
 Our new classroom is now complete, and the extension to the Foundation Stage should be ready for use by September. We are a growing school with some classes now full.  However, we do still have places available in the following year groups: Year 1 Age 6 years by 31st August 2013 Year 2 Age 7 years by 31st August 2013 Year 5 Age 10 years by 31st August 2013 Year 6 Age 11 years by 31st August 2013 Anyone interested in their children joining the school is welcome to come and visit us.  Please contact the school office on 01865 372301 to arrange an appointment. Admission applications are made via the County Schools Admissions team on 01865 815199.  
 
                                                        
 
                              Yarnton W.I. 
   Thank you to everyone who supported us at the Village Day. Our Jubilee Bear's name was Harry, guessed correctly by Julie Hilsdon and there were 236 sweets in the jar. Gemma Boodell's guess was closest (230) and in total we raised £40 for Joanne Dickson's charity BLISS. We  do not have a meeting in August, but instead have our coach outing to Bletchley Park on Thursday 9th August.  If you find at the last minute that you would like to come, then please ring Rosemary Barker on 01865 730188 for information. We have arranged a meal for members to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee on Tuesday 4th September at the Woodstock Masonic Hall, 7 p.m. for 7.30 p.m.  The cost for a 3-course meal is £16.  If you would like to put your name down for this, please contact Carol on 377911; she will also be able to give you the menu choices. 
Ruth Astall 
 
  



 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 30 feet/9 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 
 
 
  

Oxfordshire Befriending at End of Life 
 
Please volunteer to befriend someone who may be 
dying. Oxfordshire Befriending at End of Life (OxBEL) is urgently seeking volunteer befrienders. Could you use your experience supporting someone who has died to help others who may be in their last few months of life? Maybe you have cared for a loved one who died? Or are you a retired care professional?  Do you hope to have a career in care? Or are you ‘just’ a special person who wants to help others? The lessons you have learnt and your experience and knowledge could make a real difference.  OxBEL recruits and trains volunteers to befriend people who are facing the end of life and may be isolated and alone or just need someone to talk to. We offer top quality training, regular one-to-one support, bi-monthly peer support groups (well-attended – our volunteers get a lot out of connecting with one another), and the opportunity to really make a difference to someone’s life. Volunteers visit the person they befriend just once each week at a mutually convenient time. The befriending relationship also enriches the life of the volunteer. It isn’t all about serious stuff. Part of preparing to die well involves living life well, and to the full, now. There can be fun and laughter as well as serious conversations. It can come as a surprise to some current volunteers just how rewarding the role turns out to be.  Telephone or email us: Tel: 01865 791781 Email: enquiries@oxonbefriending.net  Please get in touch.    

‘Ways of Seeing’Yarnton 
 

Drawing Course for adults 
Tuesday 7th August  

10.00 a.m. – 12.00 noon 
Yarnton Village hall 

 
A creative adventure in seeing and drawing 

 
This ‘Ways of Seeing drawing course’ invites you, 

as either beginner or skilled enthusiast, 
to participate in the adventure of seeing and 

drawing, to discover new elements of your own 
creativity, to refresh or develop your 

expressive drawing skills. 
 

Led by a professional local artist, 
searching out hidden visual treasures in your 
locality as a rich source of creative inspiration 

and discovering new ways of expressing yourself 
through drawing. 

 
No experience necessary. All materials provided. 
£15.00 For more details contact 01865 847705  
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